

City of Long Beach

Legislation Details (With Text)

File #: 18-0579 Version: 1 Name: CD 6,2,3,9 - Safe School Traffic Circulation

Type:Agenda ItemStatus:ApprovedFile created:7/2/2018In control:City CouncilOn agenda:7/10/2018Final action:7/10/2018

Title: Recommendation to request City Manager to work with Long Beach Police Department, Department

of Public Works, Long Beach Unified School District, Pedestrian Safety Advisory Committee, Parent Teacher Associations, parent groups, and other interested stakeholders and report back within 120 days regarding options to streamline traffic circulation, improve traffic enforcement, and increase

safety surrounding schools throughout the City of Long Beach.

Sponsors: COUNCILMAN DEE ANDREWS, SIXTH DISTRICT, COUNCILMEMBER JEANNINE PEARCE,

SECOND DISTRICT, COUNCILWOMAN SUZIE A. PRICE, THIRD DISTRICT, VICE MAYOR REX

RICHARDSON, NINTH DISTRICT

Indexes:

Code sections:

Attachments: 1. 071018-R-23sr&att.pdf, 2. 071018-R-23 TFF Memo.pdf

Date	Ver.	Action By	Action	Result
7/10/2018	1	City Council	approve recommendation	Pass

Recommendation to request City Manager to work with Long Beach Police Department, Department of Public Works, Long Beach Unified School District, Pedestrian Safety Advisory Committee, Parent Teacher Associations, parent groups, and other interested stakeholders and report back within 120 days regarding options to streamline traffic circulation, improve traffic enforcement, and increase safety surrounding schools throughout the City of Long Beach.

Many schools in the City of Long Beach, particularly elementary and middle schools, are located on narrow streets. These narrow streets, combined with well-known impacted parking citywide, have led to increasing congestion and safety issues around our schools particularly at pick-up and drop-off times. The combination of students walking to school and vehicle transportation poses a hazard within small communities. The Sixth Council District office has received resident reports of: one-way street signs and stop signs being ignored, double parking, speeding, and blocked driveways. These issues contribute to unsafe environments and to ensure our students, parents, teachers, and guardians are safe as they arrive and leave our schools coordinating efforts across jurisdictions is crucial.

One innovative school district and city partnership is between Glendale Unified School District (GUSD) and the City of Glendale. At many elementary schools throughout GUSD, the City allows a traffic and/or parking lane to be converted into a drop-off lane for pick-up and drop-off. Please see attached documents for more information about the GUSD/Glendale program.

File #: 18-0579, Version: 1

The report back should include but not be limited to:

- the possibility of implementing a school traffic control pilot program;
- potential grant opportunities promoting pedestrian safety;
- partnership programs;
- volunteer utilization; and
- additional traffic engineering improvements for motorists and pedestrians.

At this time, there will be no fiscal impact. Fiscal impact to be considered upon receiving report with implementation recommendations.

Approve recommendation.

DEE ANDREWS COUNCILMAN, SIXTH DISTRICT

JEANNINE PEARCE COUNCILMEMBER, SECOND DISTRICT

SUZIE PRICE COUNCILWOMAN, THIRD DISTRICT

REX RICHARDSON VICE MAYOR, NINTH DISTRICT